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MEMORANDUM

P.O. BOX 4100    FRISCO, COLORADO 80443 

TO: MAYOR AND TOWN COUNCIL

FROM: TOM HOGEMAN, MARINA GENERAL MANAGER

RE: DILLON RESERVOIR RECREATION COMMITTEE – UPDATED RULES AND 

REGULATIONS

DATE: APRIL 13, 2021

Summary and Background: The Dillon Reservoir Recreation Committee (DRReC) is an 
interagency committee that manages the Dillon Reservoir Recreation Area, which includes the 
surface of Dillon Reservoir and many of its adjacent properties. Staffing for DRReC is provided 
by Summit County Government.  The DRRec is the permitting agency for all special events and 
commercial activities in the Dillon Reservoir Recreation Area (DRRA).  A map of the DRRA is 
included in the attached Proposed Rules and Regs.  The DRReC is comprised of the following 
agencies:
 Denver Water Board
 Summit County Government
 Town of Frisco
 Town of Dillon
 U.S. Forest Service

In light of increases in visitors and types of uses in the DRRA the DRRec has updated its rules 
and regulations to provide law enforcement officials with clear and enforceable guidelines for 
use within the DRRA while allowing appropriate and safe forms of recreation to be enjoyed by 
all users.
 
Analysis: Highlights of changes made to the rules and regulations include adding a definition of 
wading and making that legal in the reservoir (swimming is still not allowed), changes to boating 
regulations to align with State regulations, and changes for special events that take place in one 
single jurisdiction within the DRRA, such as the Frisco owned portion of the peninsula, to not 
require a permit.

Financial Impact: Support of these rule changes will have no financial effect on the budget.

Alignment with Strategic Plan:  Vibrant Recreation: The Town commits to providing unique 
and accessible opportunities for residents and visitors so they may find their own unique 
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adventures and meaningful experiences in Frisco, and the Town pledges to maintain, sustain, 
and protect these assets and experiences for future generations.  
 
Environmental Sustainability: N/A

Staff Recommendation: The DRRec is requesting a letter of support from each jurisdiction that it 
is comprised of.  Mr. Thad Renaud has reviewed the updated rules and regulations document and 
found no issue with the language contained therein.  Based on the information contained in this 
report, it is recommended the Frisco Town Council support the Dillon Reservoir Recreation 
Committee Rules and Regulations update.

Approved By: 
Nancy Kerry, Town Manager
Bonnie Moinet, Finance Director
Diane McBride, Assistant Town Manager, Director Recreation & Culture

Attachments: 
Attachment 1 - TOF DRRec Letter of Support

Attachment 2 - 2020 DRRA Full Rules and Regs with proposed changes

 


